PERMANENT MISSION OF THE REPUBLIC OF INDONESIA

TO THE UNITED NATIONS AND OTHER
INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS IN VIENNA

No.: 471/TI/XII/2024

The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Indonesia to the United Nations and
Other International Organizations in Vienna presents its compliments to the United
Nations Office for Quter Space Affairs and has the honour to refer to the latter’s notes
No. CU 2024/352 of 13 November 2024 and No. CU 2024/378 of 29 November 2024
regarding contributions from States members of the Committee on the Bureau and
Workplan of the Action Team on Lunar Activities Consultation (ATLAC).

The Permanent Mission has further the honour to submit the attached Indonesian
contributions regarding the Bureau and Workplan of the ATLAC. The Permanent
Mission furthermore would like to seek the good offices of the United Nations Office for
Quter Space Affairs to post the contributions on the dedicated web page of ATLAC:
www. unoosa.org/oosa/en/ourwork/copuos/atlac/index.html. The contributions could
also be discussed in the upcoming informal consultations.

The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Indonesia to the United Nations and
QOther International Organizations in Vienna avails itself of this opportunity to renew to
the United Nations Office for Outer Space Affairs the assurances of its highest
consideration.

United Nations Office for Quter Space Affairs
Vienna
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Attachment

ATLAC Submission: Indonesia

Indonesia wishes to submit its contributions to the discussion regarding Bureau and
Workplan of the Action Team on Lunar Activities Consultation (ATLAC), as follows:

1.  Regarding the composition of the Bureau, Indonesia would like to propose one
Chair and three Vice Chairs.

2. The tasks of the Vice Chairs could be divided into three different areas, namely:
technical aspects, utilization, and legal issues. These Vice Chairs should reflect
the negotiations in the Scientific and Technical Subcommittee (STSC), the Legal
Subcommittee (LSC) and the Committee.

3.  Indonesia aiso proposes that the election of Bureau members reflects the regional
balance and the equitable representation of developed and developing countries
in COPUOS. Indonesia proposes further that no Chairs and Vice Chairs be from
the same regional group.

Indonesia reserves the right to submit more specific proposals in writing and/or to
express such proposals at the forthcoming meetings of the Action Team.
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